
Message from our Tumuaki WEDNESDAY 28TH SEPTEMBER 2022

Tena koutou katoa whānau. Nau mai, haere mai ki
te Hata Meri Hōhepa - te Kura Katorika o Papamoa.

What an exciting and memorable term of learning
we have had here at Suzanne Aubert for Term 3
2022. Our learners have been exploring the theme 
 'Colour My World - Kia muramura toku ao' through
being immersed in art and celebrations across
world cultures. This learning will culminate in our
Art Exhibition to be held in both Kawakawa and
Harakeke Learning Hubs this Thursday afternoon
from 1:30-5pm. Our tamariki will be sharing their
creativity, connectedness and interpretation of our
theme through a variety of forms of visual art. You
will have an opportunity to explore how the
learners have used meaning, symbolism, colour,
medium and a variety of techniques to share their
key message. The focus will be on both the art
process and the finished displays. You might even
get to try some art activities yourself! We look
forward to seeing you all there!
Please enjoy this pānui of updates and recent
highlights from our kura. Wishing you all a safe and
blessed holiday with whānau and friends.
Ngā mihi nui
Anthony Mills (Principal - Tumuaki)

HAERE RA MRS MCKAY!

This Friday 30th September will be Mrs
McKay's last day at Suzanne Aubert. Mrs
McKay was appointed as our foundation
Deputy Principal in July 2020 and has been
a key member of our leadership team and
staff. Shelley has been pivotal in developing
the positive learning culture in our school
in her role which has included learning
support, curriculum, pastoral care and
Board staff representative to name a few.
One of Shelley's key strengths is her ability
to connect with others and create such
positive relationships with learners, staff,
whānau and the wider community. I am
confident that you have all experienced
this warmth and encouragement at some
point in your Suzanne Aubert journey! We
would like to thank you Mrs McKay for your
mahi, commitment. professionalism and
care in developing our foundation school
and wish you many blessings in your new
Deputy Principal position at Taumata
School. We will miss you dearly!

‘COLOUR MY WORLD’
Kia muramura toku ao

Art Exhibition

This afternoon we will
be showcasing our

school art exhibition
to celebrate our
term’s learning.  
Thursday 29/9/22
Suzanne Aubert
Catholic School
1:30pm-5:00pm

 Please come along
at any time to view

the art displays.



STRATEGIC SPOTLIGHT  
Welcome to the first 'Strategic Spotlight'. This is a
regular opportunity to share how the learning, 
 experiences and actions at Suzanne Aubert map
back to our strategic plan. Our plan consists of 4 key
strategic goals which are to be developed over the
next three years. Our special Catholic Character is
integrated into each strategic goal and the
associated actions. 

GOAL 1: SCHOOL CULTURE - MANAAKITANGA  
Create a supportive school culture that celebrates identity, empowers

learning and promotes hauora-wellbeing

Promote the spiritual growth, faith development
and teachings of the Catholic Church for all staff
and students through Religious Education, Mass

and liturgical celebrations.

Develop an understanding of the school Charism,
vision, mission and principles for living and learning
(7Cs). Our learners are regularly acknowledged for
demonstrating these through the Aubert Kid
Awards and Vision Awards.

Provide opportunities for celebrating cultural
identity, diversity and belonging through
schoolwide/community events and celebrations
of learning such as art exhibitions,
performances, hospitality and food technology.

Uphold a relational and restorative approach to
managing relationships to promote the health, safety
and hauora of tamariki, kaiako and whānau through
restorative tools and a shared understanding of
schoolwide procedures.

Develop systems to promote staff and student
wellbeing through transition for new learners,
induction for new staff and shared experiences
to celebrate progress and achievements.

Establish systems to conduct schoolwide self
review of learning, transition, wellbeing,
communications, performance management,
policies and procedures.



On Monday 19th August, we welcomed 7 new tamariki into our Suzanne Aubert whānau. 
 Joining Mrs Allen in the Pod are new entrants Keira Guthardt (Beau's younger sister), Frankie
Toulmin, Harry Egan (Benji's younger brother), Ashton Redgate (brother of Joel and Jacob),
Dominic Sison and William Nalder.  Leonardo Ferreira De Oliveira has relocated from
Queenstown where he was attending St Joseph's Primary.  He has joined Mr Newland's whānau
class.  We warmly welcome all our new tamariki to the Suzanne Aubert family.  

HAERE MAI TO OUR NEW LEARNERS

The election process of our four parent representatives for our school Board is now complete.  
 We would like to congratulate Rodney Phillips and Jan Glenn on their re-election and
congratulate and welcome new members Ruth Dunne and Amanda Sutcliffe to the Suzanne
Aubert Board. Thank you to all our parents who took the time to vote in the triennial elections.   
 We have also completed the voting process for our staff representative on the Board and are
pleased to announce that Erin Clayton will be fulfilling this role. Our three Proprietor's
Representatives Clare Wilson, Liz Egan and Jeremy Kedian will retain their roles on the Board.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES UPDATE
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW PARENT AND STAFF REPRESENTATIVES 

Ruth Dunne Jan Glenn Rodney Phillips Amanda Sutcliffe Erin Clayton



KAHUI AKO STEM CHALLENGE 
Lucy Dunne and Irene Seo

When we arrived at St Mary's Rotorua we headed
to the hall for brief introductions to the staff
involved in the event.  After all that, the year 5 and
6’s headed to the library for their math and
measurement challenges. Once we got there you
were partnered with a person from another school.
We then got handed either a math or
measurement sheet. After you and your buddy had
completed both sheets you got out your device
and went on a website called 'Scratch'. On Scratch
you had to code a game to be judged for points.
 
We then went back to the hall for the building part
of the day. You met back up with your team and
got assigned an EPro8 kit. From there you had to
decide what you and your team were going to
build. The options were a well, crucifix or whare
tapa wha. Once you had decided, you had an hour
and a half to complete as much as you can. Each
build had projects or stages to complete, each one
gaining you a certain amount of points. In the end
our school team came 4th place out of  17 year 5
and 6 teams. Then we sadly departed from the
school and headed back. All in all we had a real fun
time.

THANK YOU TO THE MAGILL GROUP
EPro8 Kits Donation 

We would like to thank the Magill Group for very generously
donating two EPro8 kits to our school. These kits will allow our
students to develop their skills in science, robotics, construction
and engineering and will benefit our learners for years to come. 
 This will be a key resource for our STEM learning. We are incredibly
privileged and grateful to Tom and Kate Magill, owners of the
Magill Group for this amazing donation towards student learning.

All Saints by the Sea
Parish Masses

We warmly invite you to attend
weekend Parish Masses. 

Please see Mass times below:



Saturday:
5:00pm (St Patrick's Te Puke)



Sunday:

8.30am (Suzanne Aubert
School)



10am and 5:00pm

(St Thomas More Church)





LIFE EDUCATION
In week 7, our tamariki were excited to welcome
Harold and Chantelle from Life Education back
for a visit. The focus this year was on friendships,
making good choices and the consequences of
our choices. Our tamariki loved the experience
and were all given a booklet and sticker to take
away. Their highlight was definitely having
Harold back at school!   

Grandparents & Grandfriends Day 
On Tuesday 13th of September Suzanne Aubert
celebrated Grandparents and Grandfriends Day 
 to acknowledge the feast day of St Joachim and
St Anne (Jesus' Grandparents). Liturgy was led by
Ms Waddel and Mrs James and supported by our
student kaiarahi. Following the Liturgy, our
Grandparents and Grandfriends were treated to
tours of the school followed by a special morning
tea in the staffroom. It was a blessing to see so
many familiar and new faces in our school. We
thank all of those who were able to come and
help celebrate this special event with us. 

COLOUR MY WORLD 
Our year 3-4 Mangatawa learners were treated
to an exciting morning of food and colour
when Jin  and Huey Seo (Irene and Laon's
parents) came  in to teach them how to make
Korean sushi,  ‘Kimbap’ as part of our theme
‘Colour My World- Kia muramura toku ao’. 
 Our Kopukairoa learners were treated to a
similar experience the following week.  We are
so lucky to have such generous parents in our
community and were privileged to have Jin
and Huey  share their expertise and passion
for Korean food! Gamsahamnida! 

Our Mangatawa and Kopukairoa learners were also
privileged to have Domenico's dad, Salve Basile,
come along to share his passion and expertise for
Italian cooking.   With Salve's guidance, our learners
made Italian donuts and pizza which was delicious!
The last time these donuts were eaten on our
school site was when the land was first blessed in
2013 and Salve made them in his food truck!



MULTICULTURAL DAY 2022
As part of an initiative organised by Multicultural Tauranga, our kura participated in Multicultural
Day where our tamariki were encouraged to come to school dressed in clothes or colours that
represent a culture that we closely associate with. This was a great celebration of our theme
'Colour My World - Kia muramura toku au’. We were also very excited that we were one of five
lucky schools who won $200 for participating in the event.   Thank you to our wonderful tamariki
and whānau for supporting the event and particular thanks to Multicultural Tauranga for their
generous donation.

SPEECH CLUSTERS 
 Lucy Dunne and Maria Fonesca  Turol
represented our school with excellence in
the Pāpāmoa cluster speech finals last
week.   Maria came second runner  up in
the year five grade and Lucy was awarded
fourth runner up in the year 6 grade. Ka
rawe girls! We are very proud of your
achievement.  

TAURANGA PRIMARY SCHOOLS'
MUSIC FESTIVAL 2022

Congratulations to our Suzanne Aubert choir who
performed so well at the Tauranga Primary Schools'
Music Festival at Baycourt Theatre on Tuesday 30th 
 August. Our Choir performed many songs including
their individual item 'I'll Say Goodbye (Even Though
I'm Blue)' by The Exponents.  Well done to Max and
Maria who performed solos on stage. After being
cancelled in 2021 due to Covid, it was wonderful for
the music festival to go ahead this year.  We are very
proud of our choir and their debut performance!



We would love to grow this celebration with
more participation from the community. This
Mass is aimed to be a Children's Mass with
the Children taking on roles and
responsibilities such as leading singing and
doing the readings.

Please let me know if you are able to help.
eclayton@suzanneaubet.school.nz 

SUNDAY MASSES 
Mass: Every Sunday morning 8.30 am
Suzanne Aubert Catholic school hosts a Mass
with the Parish of all Saints by the Sea.
Everyone is most welcome to come and
celebrate the Mass together and we always
have a cup of tea, coffee and biscuits after.

Special Catholic Character
A Message from our Director of Religious Studies

He hōnore he korōria ki Te Atua He
maungārongo ki te whenua, 

He whakaaro pai ki ngā tāngata kātoa. 
Honour and glory to God 

Peace upon the earth 
And goodwill to all people.

We live in an amazing and special time where our
connection to one another is instant and global
and yet more and more people feel alone and
isolated. One of the key ideas and understandings
of the church resides in the word ‘catholic’.
Catholic with the large C is used to identify the
church but that name comes from catholic with
the small c that means inclusive and universal.
The church is named for its understanding that all
are welcomed, all are included and all are
connected in community. This extends to the
communion of Saints who are all those that have
passed before us into heaven. They too are still
part of the Church. We lose sight of this
understanding often in our overwhelmingly
secular world, however I know for myself the
personal gain I feel joining in a cup of tea after
Mass and chatting with a range of people with
diverse backgrounds, experience and journeys. It
was amazing to experience this connection again
early in week 8 when our Grandparents and
Grandfriends came and shared in our learning
and liturgy. These people again brought their
unique perspectives together in the universal
church. We are connected in our catholic
community, we are one people and all are
welcomed. 

MERI HŌHEPA
2023 CALENDAR

The Sisters of Compassion have their
annual Suzanne Aubert/Meri Hōhepa
calendar on sale from next week.  The
calendars cost $12 which includes postage
and handling and will be sent out mid
October.  If you would like to purchase a
2023 calendar and support the Sisters of
Compassion in all of their wonderful work,
please contact Tania Rewi on 027-641-4085
or by email at:
taniaannerewi@hotmail.com 



EXPLORE AT HOME: PRAYER AND WITNESS CHALLENGE

Pray Listen/Watch Create and Share
THE APOSTLE'S CREED

I believe in God, the Father
Almighty, Creator of Heaven

and earth; and in Jesus Christ,
His only Son, Our Lord, Who
was conceived by the Holy

Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary,
suffered under Pontius Pilate,
was crucified; died, and was
buried. He descended into

Hell; on the third day He rose
again from the dead; He

ascended into Heaven, and is
seated at the right hand of
God, the Father Almighty;
from where He shall come

again to judge the living and
the dead. I believe in the Holy

Spirit, the holy Catholic
Church, the communion of

saints, the forgiveness of sins,
the resurrection of the body,

and life everlasting.

Create a special picture that
shares what you understand
about being 'catholic' with a
small 'c'.

Watch and participate in
this guided prayer around

the Apostle’s Creed.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cv_FYucPeNE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NvSQ015VP4Q


Our two year 3-4 teams, SACS Pulse and
SACS  Tactix, finished the netball season
with some great games against Matua
Magic and GSS Pulse.  Thank you to our
wonderful parents who have given up
their time over the past two terms to
coach and manage our girls. Without
parent support, our tamariki would be
unable to compete in these sports. 

Congratulations to our latest Aubert Kid Award
recipients (L - R): Iloe Mae, Benji Meech, Keira
Guthardt, Jacob Redgate, Lokki Perrott, Mateo
Horne (absent) and Rainer Jager (absent).  These
learners have  demonstrated our 7 C's in their
learning and friendships: Christlike, Curious,
Compassionate, Collaborative, Creative,
Connected and Courageous. We look forward to
you joining the staff for your shared morning tea
today. Kia kaha tamariki!

THE AUBERT KID AWARDS

SPORTS UPDATE - NETBALL

Our year 1-2 Future Ferns, the SACS Mystics,
also had  their final game of the season on
Saturday and out came the tutu’s, crazy socks,
face paint and hair chalk to celebrate. While
nobody was keeping score, continuous goals
were sunk and our team received praise from
the competing team about their impressive
defence. It was great to end the season seeing
how they had all come together to work as a
team, cheering each other on and having lots
of laughs!

Congratulations to our year 5/6 netball team, SACS
Magic, who finished the season well with a  11-7 win
against St Mary's. What an amazing game to end
the season. The players were united! They brought
their strengths and skills to the court, which
enabled them to play so well together. Silver ferns
in the making! We are so proud of all the players'
progress, development and commitment
throughout the season. Good luck to all players
playing again next year!  Thanks to Nic and Ruth for
coaching and managing the girls this season. 

What a great way to end the season for
SACS Breakers our year 5/6 basketball
team, winning 18-12 to Pyes Pa school. All
players improved individually and as a
team throughout the season. Kia pai to
mahi tamariki ma. Thank you to Dave and
Nic Young for coaching and managing the
team throughout the season.  

BASKETBALL



Congratulations to William Magill who was awarded player of the
year for the U11 Papamoa Rugby club over the weekend. What a
great effort William, we are very proud of you.
The Papamoa U7 Rippa Rugby Prizegiving was also held on the
weekend.  Elijah Lewis, Cameron  Price and Kingston Glenn all
played in the same team and had a great season. At the prize
giving, Elijah received the Sportsperson of the Year award and
Kingston was awarded Most Improved Player of the Year. 
 Congratulations boys - a great result.

PAPAMOA RUGBY CLUB PRIZE GIVING 
Papamoa Rugby Club held their annual prize giving celebration over the weekend.  We would
like to congratulate all of our tamariki who represented Papamoa in Rugby / Rippa Rugby over
the season and also to make special mention of five of our students who received awards at the
prize giving.

Ashton Redgate and Joel
Redgate were also awarded
Player of the Year for their
respective teams.  Well
done boys! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE
MAKA FAMILY

We would like to congratulate Mia Maka in
Whānau Allen and her family on the safe
arrival of their new baby boy, Oakley.  
 Oakley is the younger brother to Mia and
Lachi, who both look very happy with the
new addition to the family. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE
FERGUSON FAMILY

Congratulations to George, Hugo and
Frankie Ferguson who all received the 
 Sacrament of Baptism on Saturday. The
service was conducted by Deacon Don
Beckett at St Thomas More Church. 
 Welcome to the Church Whānau George,
Hugo and Frankie.  Our thoughts and
prayers are with you as you take this
special step in your faith journey.



"RAISE SOME DOUGH"
Dominos Papamoa held another
"Raise Some Dough" fundraiser for
our senior playground on Saturday
3 September where they donated $1
from every pizza and lava cake sold
to our school.  A total of $537 was
raised with Dominos kindly topping
it up to $550.  Thanks to Chetan and
his team for their generosity.   



At Suzanne Aubert, we use SchoolDocs as a
portal to host our policies & procedures. They
can be accessed via School Docs: 

1) Click on the link  to School Docs here
2) Search for Suzanne Aubert 
3) Enter the username: suzanneaubert 
4) Enter the password: empower
5) Use the left hand menu or search bar to
locate the policies of interest

 

Student Wellbeing and Safety

Staff Wellbeing and and Safety

Policy Review
Policies under review in Term 3 are:  
 

       - Child Protection
       - Abuse Recognition and Reporting 
       - Care and Management of Students
       - Food and Nutrition
       - Sun Protection 

POLICIES & PROCEDURES

Our inaugural Suzanne Aubert Quiz Night was held on Friday
16 September at the Papamoa Sports and Recreation Centre.
It was a great success with a good turn out of parents, staff
and friends. We would like to thank Gavin Bisman for taking
on the role of MC on the night and local event stylist Renee
Currie for styling the venue. A huge thank you to the local
businesses and school families who donated items for our
silent and live auctions. We appreciate your generosity.
Finally, thank you to Amber, Pip and the PTFA for organising
such a great event. It was lovely to see everyone relaxing and
enjoying themselves and we look forward to a repeat in 2023! 

Suzanne Aubert Art Exhibition - Learning

Celebration: Thurs 29 October 1.30 - 5pm

Last Day of Term: 30 September 2022 

Suzanne Aubert Art Exhibition - Learning 

KEY DATES - TERM 3

First Day of Term 4: Monday 17 October 

Labour Day: Monday 24 October

All Souls Day School and Parish Mass:

Wednesday 2 November 11am

School Athletics Day: Friday 11 November

Cluster Athletics Day: Wednesday 16 November

PTFA Market / Gala: Thurs 24 November

Year 6 Camp: 28 November - 2 December

Graduation Liturgy and Prizegiving: Monday 12

December 11am - 1pm 

Last Day of School for 2022: Wednesday 14

December (school finishes at midday)

KEY DATES - TERM 4 

https://www.schooldocs.co.nz/


Aubert Authors!

Why Kids Should Be Kind 
By Sayla Luatua (Year 4)

When I think of kindness I think of these words happy , nice. It makes me
want to be kind to someone else. If you don't have anything nice to say
don't say it. You should treat people how you want to be treated.  

If everyone stops bullying then everyone will be happy and no one will cry
at lunch and everyone could be friends .

You probably didn't know this but kindness creates better leaders.

Kindness helps kids to be better at school.

Kindness sets up kids for a future! Now did you know you could make
someone's day by just giving a big, crazy smile right?  

Did you know it makes you feel much better when you're being kind? It can
also boost your confidence. You should know that when you're kind it
makes you feel much better and you need to be mindful that if you are
mean it can really affect other people.

Acts of kindness can make the world a happier place!  If we bully people,
they could possibly drop out of school because you bullied them. You
might think that's funny but you will feel really bad now, that's why you
should be kind . 

I looked in the dictionary and kindness is the quality of being friendly
generous and considerate.

Sometimes you have to be kind to others not
because they are kind but because you are kind!
We should also be kind to others because we don't
know what they're going through.

The true meaning of kindness is being selfless,
caring, compassionate and unconditionally kind. I
think we should be kind every day. I encourage you
to go and smile at someone today and spread
some kindness in the world.



Why You Should Respect Bees 
 Speech by Maria Fonseca Turol (Year 5)  

Hey mum, can I have some honey on toast for breakfast ? No, because bees
are extinct. Could you imagine a world without bees? Hi my name is Maria and
I’m going to tell you why you should respect bees.
 
I feel that people should respect bees because they do a lot . They work really
hard for us also if you did the same amount of work as they have you would
have been knackered. Let me tell you about some of the hard work they do.
Bees collect nectar and its stomach processes it into honey and then it
comes out of the special glands. Also if you are wondering what are glands?
It is how the bee also spews up the honey. And bees also pollinate from flower
to flower which can help plants grow.
   
Without a doubt people are having uncontrolled allergies of bees and when I
say uncontrolled I mean it. In the United States about 2 million people have
allergies. Yeah thats a lot. Could you imagine all those people with a face
redder than the reddest tomato, the skin puffier than a cloud, watering eyes
watering more than a waterfall. All that just from a bee sting. Another reason
why you should respect bees. 

On the other hand , back to when I said could you imagine a world without
bees. What I want you to do is picture what a world would bee like without
bees. YEAH IT WOULD PROBABLY BE A DISASTER! Did you know that only
female bees are worker bees and a female worker bee's life of honey making
is a teaspoon of honey. So I want you to think every teaspoon of honey you
eat is how much work a bee does for its whole life . Could you imagine how
many bees it would take to fill up a whole jar?

It is certain, that bees don’t have a dad but they do have a queen. The amount
of baby bee eggs the queen lays is about 2,000 per day. The queen bee lives up
to one to two years. Did you know that to become a queen bee the female bee
has to go on a diet of royal jelly and then she terns into a queen. There are
bumble bees, queen bees, and drone bees. 
 I am sure that about 80 percent of the population of
flowers, fruits, and veges depend on bees. 
Bees are a big help to the environment don’t you agree ? 



Milk Colour Experiment
Keira Guthardt Year 0

Keira's Prediction: I think the milk will
be so, so light pink. 

What happened when we mixed the
milk, detergent and food colouring?
When the detergent went into the milk,
it went crazy and turned into a
rainbow.  

The Chase by Kingston Glenn year 2
(written in response to classical music)

The music we heard sounded like a
chase to me.  The chase was a monster
chasing a kid.  The kid was lost in the
forest. Then he saw the monster. Now
the monster is chasing the kid all
around Antarctica.
But the kid was actually me and I took
down the monster.  I defeated him and
he was never seen again.   



MULTI-CULTURAL DAY



A SNAPSHOT OF SUZANNE AUBERT LIFE 








